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Dear Chair Smith and Members of the Committee, 

The Solidaridad Action Committee (SAC) of the Gamma Alpha Chapter (GA) of Hermandad de Sigma Iota 
Alpha, Incorporada (SIA) is pleased to offer a favorable testimony in strong support of SB 828 - 
Immigration Enforcement - Sensitive Locations - Guidelines and Policies (Protecting Sensitive Locations 
Act). SAC is composed of sisters of SIA, a Latina based but not Latina exclusive sorority with a large 
membership base throughout the state of Maryland. Our committee and organization represents many women 
including undergraduates currently studying at the University Maryland, College Park, Towson University, 
Johns Hopkins University, McDaniel College and alumni who are educators, faith leaders, and medical 
professionals.  

For over a decade, federal policy limited Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) activities in sensitive 
locations—such as hospitals, schools, courthouses, and places of worship—to prevent intimidation and ensure 
access to essential services. However, as of January 20, 2025, the revocation of these protections has left 
immigrant communities vulnerable to enforcement actions in spaces where they should feel safe. 

This shift has already created an environment of fear and uncertainty, discouraging individuals from seeking 
medical care, pursuing education, accessing legal resources, or engaging with law enforcement. As a result, 
our communities, public health, and overall safety are at risk. 

SAC stands with immigrant communities and supports the Protecting Sensitive Locations Act because it will: 

1.​ Protect Access to Essential Services: No one should have to choose between life-saving medical care 
and the risk of family separation. Children deserve to attend school without fear, and individuals must be 
able to seek justice in our courts without the threat of detention. 

2.​ Enhance Public Safety: When immigrants feel safe accessing services and reporting crimes, our entire 
community benefits. Fear of enforcement discourages individuals from cooperating with law 
enforcement, which in turn hampers public safety efforts. 

3.​ Strengthen Community Trust: By establishing clear boundaries for immigration enforcement, we 
foster trust between immigrant communities and the institutions meant to serve them. This trust is 
essential for maintaining a healthy, vibrant, and cohesive society. 

The Solidaridad Action Committee of SIA’s GA urges the committee to provide a favorable report on SB 
828. 


